LSIF – LIVERPOOL CITY REGION TALENT BANK PROCUREMENT

The Local Skills Improvement Fund (LSIF) was launched by the Department for Education (DfE) in June 2023 to provide resources to support transformational activity responding to Local Skills Improvement Plan (LSIP) priorities. The City of Liverpool College led the full LSIF application for the Liverpool City Region which comprised six capital and revenue programmes to be delivered between November 2023 and March 2025.  The LSIP states that businesses in priority sector areas across the Liverpool City Region reported significant recruitment difficulties. This is attributed to a lack of clarity and understanding on how businesses can and should engage with FE Providers (and schools) to support their workforce requirements and the range of services they can access.
In response to this, stage one of a two-part project entitled ‘Talent Bank’ was commissioned Hugh Baird College.  The project was developed in conjunction with LDA Consulting who undertook market research & defined user journeys that culminated in a technical specification for the development of an online talent bank that would: -  
1. Provide the Liverpool City Region (LCR) employers with simple, quick and easy access to pre-graduate talent via the ‘Be More’ website (www.lcrbemore.co.uk).  
1. Provide LCR FE providers (City of Liverpool College, Hugh Baird College, St Helens College, Wirral MET College, Southport College and Riverside College) with a mechanism to create a ‘talent bank’ of pre-graduate students, linked to their student information system, and the potential to integrate with the ‘Be More’ website. 
1. Provide LCR employers the ability to easily publish their vacancies, including apprenticeship opportunities. 
1. Possess the capability of matching talent with employers based on their program of study and career ambitions.
1. Allow the platform to operate independently and in a shared environment.

Having completed the development work at stage one, funding has been secured for the stage two of the Talent Bank project, the development of the technical platform, to be hosted in a cloud environment.  
This element of the project will be procured through the City of Liverpool College who are accountable for the development funds allocated to this stage of the project. 
CoLC is inviting expressions of interests (EOI) for the development of the technical platform. The full technical specification will be made available to those tenders passing the EOI stage.  


